North Salem Planning Board Minutes

February 5, 2003

8:00 PM – Annex

PRESENT:

Charles Gardner, Chairman




Gary Jacobi, Board Member

Peter Nardone, Board Member

Liz Axelson, Director of Planning

Roland Baroni, Town Attorney 

ABSENT:

Jonathan Rose, Board Member

ATTENDANTS:
Samaha:


Jack McNamara, Bibbo Associates




Hawley Woods:

Dan Coppelman, Keane Coppelman Engineers, P.C.

Chairman, Charles Gardner, calls the February 5, 2003, North Salem Planning Meeting to order.

REGULAR MEETING:

Liz states that we are adding on an Executive Session at the end of our meeting tonight.

1.
Samaha:


Jack McNamara, Bibbo Associates

Consider Determination of Completeness of Final Subdivision Application and waiver of final Public Hearing; consider draft Resolution of final approval.

Liz states that the Board needs to determine the Application Complete.  The Resolution talks about waiving the Final Public Hearing.

Chairman motions that the Planning Board determine the Final Subdivision Application complete.  Peter Nardone seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

Liz provides the draft Resolution to Jack.  Charles states that there was a brief memo from Hahn.  Charles asks Jack if he had a chance to look at the stone wall.  Jack replies that he did, and he has a letter for the Planning Board.  Jack states that his assessment of the sight distance revealed that there is not a problem.  The only problem may be the left turn out of the driveway of the existing house.  Liz asks Jack to do a revision as a condition of approval.  Charles asks Jack how much of the stone wall will be disturbed in regards to the left-hand turn.  Jack replies it should be moved back 10 or 15 feet.  The wall has been there for many years.  Jack has pictures if the Board would like to see them.  The road is straight, there is no traffic, and cars proceed slowly.  It is not a major thoroughfare.  Liz asks Jack what he recommends.  He recommends moving the wall back.  He states it is very high.  Jack does not have a specific recommendation tonight, but he feels they can do something.

Liz walks the Board through the draft Resolution.  There are not a lot of plan revisions.  We have addressed the Planning Board’s Consultants Engineer’s comments as Condition No. 2.  Liz is not sure if the Board would like the approval to be the satisfaction of the Engineer or if Charles should sign off after he sees the alterations for the stone wall.  Liz will reword the Resolution, stating “Any alteration of the stone wall near driveway for Lot 1 is 

to be approved by the Planning Board Chairman.”  Charles asks Jack if he has any questions or comments.  Jack does not.

Chairman motions that the Planning Board Accept the Draft Resolution as Amended, Waiver of Final Public Hearing, and Approval of Final Subdivision Plat with Modifications for the Samaha Subdivision. Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

2.
Hawley Woods:


Dan Coppelman, Keane Coppelman Engineers, P.C.

Discussion of potential environmental impacts.

Charles states that a memo from MDRA has been distributed.  Liz states that the Application is not complete.  Liz had a discussion with Hilary and they agreed that it would be worthwhile to have the Applicant discuss environmental impacts with the Planning Board, an EIS may be warranted.  Liz and Hilary agreed that the Applicant should be advised of this possibility early in the process so they know that this is something that is being thought about.  Liz talks about the possibility of scaling the lots back.  That might help with mitigation.  Dan states that he has not had a chance to review the memo.

Dan states that the Board had asked the Applicant to see what the entrance will look like.  Dan has brought a sample with him tonight to show the Board.  Dan talks about a stone wall to go up in tiers four feet high.  There will be a series of stone walls closer together. This is a concept that the Applicant has with respect to the entrance.  The Plan has evolved in many ways.  The cul-de-sac is discussed as further back in order to have all of the lots comply with zoning.  There is a discussion about shared driveways to minimize impacts.  The estate lot will have a separate driveway.

Shortening of the road is discussed with respect to lessening the environmental impact.  Dan states that they have done studies, and thought they could provide the Board with all of the data that the Board would be looking for in an EAF, in the form of an expanded EAF.  One of the largest impacts is the road.  The suggestion is perhaps we could go backwards and provide the Board the data and come up with a Plan that is approvable by this Board, with the understanding that the environmental impacts are addressed.  As the Plan matures we would like to have a positive environmental aspect rather than negative.  We thought that the review process should continue. We would like to provide the basics of an EAF Report to see if that is sufficient, instead of providing a full EIS on what turns out to be a seven lot subdivision on almost 50 acres.

Liz states that she and Hilary are concerned about the intensity of the impacts on the different resources on the land, and the existing terrain.  It is one thing to have grading on a road, this is intense, and would require a lot of fill.  Liz asks Dan if he would consider doing fewer lots.  Dan states that the impact will be the same as far as the road impact. Liz understands that they want to maximize the number of homes on the site.  It is a difficult site.

Dan discusses the cul-de-sac with respect to the grading and drop-off.  There is a drop-off towards the wetlands. Dan thought the cul-de-sac location is better where the land is flat.

Liz states the other main concern is the entrance.  The impact on the community should be thought about.  Dan states if they had alternatives to the road location they would do it, but they don’t have alternatives.  Liz discusses the road and grades.  Charles talks about the issue of retention.  Maybe if they did not have to do as much retention on the site the road could have more flexibility.  If you had a shorter road, maybe there would be less impact.  Dan discusses the basins, and states that maybe one could be relocated if we were to obtain a Wetlands Permit.

Liz states that it is a tight site.  There is nothing that says you can’t go ahead to proceed for completeness.  We would like you to know that there is a possibility that this may end up going to an EIS.  We feel it is appropriate to tell you that.  Dan states that their goal is to fine tune the drawings to get closer to a complete Plan that the Board likes, and prove that environmentally seven lots is doable.  The Applicant strongly feels that he would like to stay with the EAF and report stage.  We would like to provide you with the data to make a correct decision.

Liz talks about items that are needed for completeness.  Drainage calculations are discussed.  Dan states that they are prepared to do that now.  If the Board feels that some of the items can be dealt with, we don’t mind doing drainage calculations.  If the Board does not agree with the layout, we should hold off.  The stream bed crossing is discussed, as well as the common entrance for the driveways.  Charles asks if the grading is reflected in the layout?  Dan states yes it is.

Liz asks Dan if they have done revisions in regards to the Hahn memo.  Dan states that he did not specifically write to Hahn.  Some revisions have been made, not all of them.  Dan states that usually the drainage reports are done after the Board has agreed to the physical layout.  If we do all of that, and then the Board changes their mind, then we have done studies for nothing.  Dan states that Hilary did not see the Pre-Application.  Liz states that she will provide her with a copy.  Dan suggests that the Applicant pay for Hilary’s time in order to have a meeting to go over the history of where they have been, including all of the access points.  Dan feels  a walk through of the road would be helpful.  Liz states that she will send Hilary the Plat and set up a site visit.  Liz asks the Board members if they would like to walk the site.  The access points for the driveways will be staked.  The Board agrees to make a site visit on February 15th at 9:00 a.m.  They will meet at Town Hall.

Charles asks the Board how they feel with respect to what Dan has proposed regarding the environmental impact reports.  Charles does not have a problem with that process as long as Dan understands that if they get to a point where there will be a significant environmental impact it will cost the Applicant money and time.

WORK SESSION:

3.
Discussion of revised Site Development Plan Amendment.

Charles asks Liz if she made the revisions that they discussed last week.  Liz states that she has.  Charles asks Roland if he has had a chance to review the latest draft.  Roland states that he has not reviewed the latest draft. He did provide comments on the previous draft to Liz regarding dropping the acreage.  Liz states that Peter Kamenstein stopped by and he has no outstanding issues.  Liz spoke with Bruce today, and he is comfortable with it.  Liz talks about Item C on the top of Page 2 to be listed as an exemption from Site Development Plan Approval.

We had originally listed it as criteria for a waiver.  We have had discussions to determine that a change of use in the same use category would be an exemption.  Liz has added in language regarding interior alterations, and the change in acreage.  Liz will renumber the sections.  

Charles asks the Board if they have any further comments. They do not.  Liz lets Roland know that the last two pages are new, they were in the last draft, and make the zoning ordinance consistent with what we actually do. Roland talks about the time period for decisions, and asks Liz where they came from.  Liz states that this is existing zoning language that she is changing.  Roland believes it should be 62 days instead of 45.  He will confirm and advise Liz.  Charles asks where we go from here?  Liz passes out a referral letter that recaps the two major issues.  It talks about the cost and time involved in preparing applications.  Liz states that Ag & markets are discussed in the second paragraph.  We state that we are attaching a draft for their consideration and review.  

Charles asks the Board if they feel the Draft is ready to go to the Town Board. Charles states a concern that we have discussed this without Jonathan Rose.  Liz states that he has been at previous meetings when we discussed the Draft.  Liz will fax the Draft to Jonathan for review.

4.
Stormwater Phase 2 Plan – discussion of what is required and possible content.

Charles asks Liz if we have documentation.  Liz states that they do not.  Liz states that this is something that has been coming down the pike.  It is a general permit that Town’s can sign onto for small stormwater generators.  If someone has an acre or more, they may have to go for an individual permit.  Roland states that it is a nationwide type permit.  Liz states that we do have to do a Notice of Intent, which states the items that the municipalities are going to do to manage stormwater.  It has to be done and handed in by March 5, 2002.  The Town Board is going to be looking at a draft on February 11th, and then a Negative Declaration.  Roland confirms with Liz that the  long form should be done.  Charles asks Roland if the Town Board is doing this proposal.  Roland confirms yes,  and states that the Army Corp of Engineers used to be involved in the process, and they are trying to shift it back to local municipalities.  They have come up with a way that municipalities can sign onto a permitting process that will cover all small stormwater pollution generators.  Charles talks about the level allowed.  Roland believes that it has been reduced down to one acre.  There used to be a nationwide permit procedure.  Gary asks what the Planning Board has to do for this.  Liz states that she is just letting the Planning Board know what is going on. She does not know if the Town Board’s initial draft NOI has to go to the Planning Board or not.  Roland asks Liz who is drafting the plan.  Liz states that she is.  Roland thought that is would be very technical.  Liz states that she has had a meeting with Drew to talk about Highway practices, and Bruce and John to talk about Building Department reviews.  Liz has taken portions from the Comprehensive Plan, and also prepared a section that lays out all of the items that we already do.  Charles asks when this will take effect.  Roland states that the Notice of Intent effective date is March 5, 2003.  Liz thought that January 8, 2003 is the effective date of the document.  Liz states that there are questions about minimal requirements.

REGULAR MEETING:

5.
Planning Board Motion regarding Site Development Plan Amendment.

Chairman motions that the Planning Board make the recommendation to refer the Site Development Plan Amendment to the Town Board.  Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

6.
Financial Report:

· January, 2003
Chairman motions that the Planning Board approve the January, 2003 Financial Report.  Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

7.
Minutes:

· November 20, 2002
· December 4, 2002
Chairman motions that the Planning Board approve the November 20, 2002 Minutes.  Gary Jacobi  seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

Chairman motions that the Planning Board approve the December 4, 2002 Minutes.  Gary Jacobi seconds. All in favor.  No opposed.

8.
Next Meetings:

· Workshop – February 19, 2003
· Regular Meeting – March 5, 2003
There will be a discussion about changing the date of the April 16, 2003 Workshop due to the beginning of Passover at the next Workshop Meeting on February 19, 2003.

9.
Executive Session:

Chairman motions that the Planning Board go into Executive Session.  Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor. No opposed.

Gary Jacobi motions that the Planning Board go back into the Regular Meeting.  Chairman seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

10.
Resolution:

Gary Jacobi motions to adjourn the Planning Board Regular Meeting/Work Session.  Chairman Seconds. All in favor.  No opposed.  Meeting is adjourned.
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